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Gateway GTO Hosts the 2017 Regional Car Show in 
Pontiac Illinois 
By Chris Winslow 

For the sixth consecutive year, Gateway GTO hosted the annual All 
Pontiac Regional Car Show in Pontiac, Illinois benefiting the Pontiac Oak-
land Museum.  As we have done the last several years, many of us arrived 
on Friday afternoon so that we could hit the ground running on Satruday 
morning getting everyone registered.  As usual, Terrie had us covered with 
reservations for the whole gang in a special meeting room at Bernardi’s.   

On Saturday morning we convened on the Pontiac town square in 
front of the Museum and set up for registration.  Mark and Saundra Melrose 
ran the registration with support from several other members including 
Paula, Bev, Donna and Cheryl.   

The main activity for Saturday was a cruise to the Polk-a-Dot drive 
in restaurant in Braidwood.  Thjs iconic Route 66 burger stop is famous for 
its burgers and its statues of Elvis, Marilyn Monroe and the Blues Brothers.  
It is a pretty small place and we had a large contingent of cars, but they 
were well prepared for us.  They had even arranged to allow for some of the 
cruisers to park in the lot of the business next door.  They were equally well 
prepared inside getting everyone’s order up in short order. 

Not all of us were driving our own car for this trip.  Tom Oxler, who 
was still recovering from shoulder surgery, had to leave his manual trans-
mission back in St. Charles.  Instead, Tim pulled his Can Am (which is an 
automatic) out of the warehouse and Tom drove that instead.   
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Following lunch several of us stopped by two of the historic gas stations  

The activity for Saturday eve-
ning was, as usual, a dinner of Ber-
nardi’s famous fried chicken.  There 
were two new wrinkles this year, how-
ever.  First there was a club of military 
vehicle enthusiast that were in the midst 
of a cross country trip in historic mili-
tary vehicles.  They were spending the 
afternoon and evening with us in 
Pontiac.  So, they joined us for dinner.  
The second new wrinkle is that dinner, 
and the show that followed, was held 
outside this year adjacent to the Pontiac 
Route 66 wall painting.   

 

The Vermillian Players once 
again put on a great show.  And, in what 
has somehow become something of a 
tradition, Rich Vie for the third year in a 
row was selected from the audience to 
participate in one of the numbers. 

GTOAA Regional 
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Of course, the main event was the car show on Sunday.  We all got to the town square 
early to get things ready as the military group pulled out for their next stop.  As cars arrived we 
circled them around the town square with the real early birds (and of course Earl) lined up in 
front of the museum itself. 

Speaking of Earl, he once again took charge of the 50/50 (along with some help from his 
new daughter-in-law Ashley to raise some extra cash for the museum. 

Although the quantity of the cars were off a bit this year due to several conflicting 
events on the same day, the quality of the cars was outstanding.  The tallying team, using the 
software developed for this event by Tammy Hedrick was once again instrumental in a quick 
turn in compiling the votes from the show.  Of course, several of the best cars were from Gate-
ways members.  Gateway members winning awards in the car show included Joe Mayweather, 
Earl Lewis, Rich Lacavich, Cecil Morton, Frank Chapman, Mike Soto, Tony Becker, Ashley 
Lewis, and Jon Havens and Mark Melrose. 

Over the next few weeks we will total up the proceeds from the weekend and make an 
announcement of our donation to the museum. 

 

GTOAA Regional 
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The Presidents Scoop 
By Kerry Friedman 

 
October 1st is the Club Picnic at Vago Park off of Fee Fee Road in Maryland Heights. 

We always have plenty of Bar B Que, including Brats, Hot Dogs, Burgers, Chicken and Pork 
Steaks. All we ask ins you bring an appetite and a side dish or desert. The Washer Toss is al-
ways fun and we need some new Champions. Usually the picnic is earlier and always pretty 
hot. This year we pushed it back a little, and not like the beginning of the current week, it 
should be cooler and very nice. 

 

It doesn’t seem like it has been 4 years since I took office as President of The Gateway 
GTO Association, but when I look at the calendar, it surely has been. Nominations for the 
next slate of Officers is technically open and will officially be at the October Meeting. We 
have a great group of current Officers and please consider moving them along in the progres-
sion of Offices. 

 

Our Club has grown over the years since I joined, and with the hard work of ALL of 
you, we keep attracting new members. It is my opinion, that people see how much fun we 
have, and want to be part of it.  Our Members now reach from Pennsylvania to Colorado, and 
Michigan to Arkansas. POCI Arch Chapter members are also joining Gateway.  There are so 
many leaders and doers that if something needs doing, no matter what, it gets done. 

 

We are still getting compliments on the 2017 Nationals that we held in Springfield and 
have set the bar really high for future conventions. It all goes back to what I just said, every-
one working together. 

 

I missed the Regional in Pontiac last weekend. We had a family wedding on Saturday 
and a work commitment that took me to Cincinnati for 9 days. I thought about what I was 
missing most of the weekend and I hope those of you that went had an outstanding time. 

 

On a personal note, a lot of you know that I am a partner in a growing business and 
have been there for 46 years. I considered retiring when a lot of my friends were retiring from 
large companies like AT&T, Boeing (McDonnell Douglas) and the likes. So, what would I do 
when I retired? Well I thought I should get a job to keep busy. Then I said; I’ve got a job and I 
like it. So that was the end of my retirement thoughts. Changes have occurred and my Partner 
will retire in January and we have made an agreement that he will retain the building and I 
will own the Company. I am now the President of the Company. My two sons, Ryan and 
Andy have worked here for quite a few years, and I hope they can take over the business in 3-
5 years, or sooner. Then they can support me and I can 
start driving the GTO into the sunset with my Gateway 
GTO Family. 

 

Our next chapter meeting is on October 5, at 
the Sport’s Café. See you there, 

Presidents Scoop 
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Meeting Minutes 

Minutes for 9/7/17 
 

7:07 – Meeting start – New member Barry 
Korman in attendance. He has a 67 GTO. 

7:08 – Old Business – 2017 GTOAA Nationals 
wrap up by Tom Oxler. 

Kerry Friedman spoke about the Dent’s Ex-
press show and BBQ. 

John Havens said that the Purina Farms show 
was good, but had low attendance. 

7:12 – Upcoming events 

9/24 – First Capitol Classics car show. $20 en-
try, 9-12 Stock only. 25 years or older. 

9/24 – Daniel Boone Shrine club charity car 
show. O’Fallon Plaza. Rain or shine. 

10/1 – Annual club picnic, Vago Park, Mary-
land Heights 

10/7 – Missouri Baptist Medical Center charity 
car show. 3015 N. Ballas Road. Roll in at 9-
11AM, Show from 11AM-2PM. 

10/29 – Montelle Winery Cruise. Meet at Fran-
cis Howell, 7001 South 94. 10:30AM 

12/2 – Annual Gateway GTO Christmas Party 
at Hawkin House in Webster Groves, MO. De-
tails to follow. 

Frank Chapman is planning a trip to the coast 
that anyone can join. Contact him for details. 

Tom Oxler is setting up an all-inclusive trip to 
Cancun for 7 nights. 

He is also planning a GTOAA Street Legends 
Route 66 Cruise. It will take 13-14 days one 
way. 

He also spoke a bit about the yearly Christmas 
toy drive. 

7:27 – GTOAA – Steve Hedrick gave an up-

date on the 2018 GTOAA Nationals in Valley 
Forge, Pennsylvania. 

7:31 – Kerry Friedman said that we now have 
84 members. We will have lost a few due to 
them not renewing. They’ve been contacted. 
We picked up several new members from Nor-
walk. 

7:36 – Tech – Steve Hedrick talked about a 
transmission shop that informed him of an af-
termarket electric power steering system that is 
designed for classic cars. It is currently avail-
able for Corvettes and A Bodies. Other models 
to follow soon. 

Earl Lewis said that he found a really nice 66 
GTO for sale locally, and that he is trying to 
convince a friend of his to buy and join the 
club. If his friend is not interested, then he said 
it would be a great car for a club member to 
pick up. 

7:46 – Brian O’Sullivan showed and talked 
about the 2017 Nationals video that he has 
been putting together. He is planning on dis-
tributing copies to any member that would like 
one. Details will be sent in a group e-mail. 

7:50 -  Motion to Adjourn by Craig Glenn, sec-
onded by Amy O’Sullivan 

50/50 of $39 won by Tim Wortkoetter 
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Calling all owners of 1967 GTO’s! 
 

This year, in celebration of: 
50th Anniversary of the 1967 GTO 

 
The Hoodscoop will be featuring Car of the Month articles on the 

anniversary year 
 

If you own one of these special cars, please get to work on your arti-
cle(s) and get them to Chris Winslow 

 

Year Of The 7’s 
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Still looking for a 2005 Automatic Car - All other slots have been filled 
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Our current slate of officers are 
about to complete their second two 
year terms, so it is time to nominate 

new officers for 2018/2019. 
 

To nominate somebody to be an of-
ficer, please send your nomination to 

Will Bowers at 
WWBDSB@YAHOO.COM.COM.   

Time for Nomination of New Officers 

mailto:WWBDSB@YAHOO.COM.COM�
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To access form from  GatewayGTO.com, click below 
 http://www.gatewaygto.org/clubpoints.html 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/clubpoints.html�
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 2017 GATEWAY GTO 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
 

October 
1 - Gateway GTO Annual Picnic at Vargo Park (CLUB SPONSORED) 
5 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Sports Café (CLUB SPONSORED) 
7 - Missouri Baptist Medical Center Charity Car Show, 3015 N. Ballas Road.  Roll - 9-11am.  Car 

show from 11am to 2pm.  
November 

12– Gateway GTO Wine Cruise at Montelle Winerey in Augusta (CLUB SPONSORED).  Meet at 
Francis Howell High School, 7001 South Highway 94 at 10:30am 

 
December 

2 - Gateway GTO Christmas Party at Hawken House (CLUB SPONSORED).  Details to follow. 
 
 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 
 

 
Tires for Sale 
 
4 Michelin SUV tires size 245/60R18.  Best reasonable offer accepted.  Contact Joe May-
weather at  314-741-6245 
 
 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/�
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Sales: 888-672-2855  
Service: 888-672-2856  

Parts: 888-672-2855 

Gateway Buick GMC serving 
the St. Louis area 

OVER 40 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 

820 James S. McDonnell Blvd 
Hazelwood MO 63042 

www.stlouisbuickgmc.com 

http://www.stlouisbuickgmc.com�
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CAR 

Auto ● Home ●Life●Business 
1309 Caulks Hill Rd 
St. Charles, MO 63304 
Bus: 636-926-3333 ER#: 636-219-4932 
Fax: 636-441-2482 

elewis@farmersagent.com 

Very Safe IRA’s and Roth IRA’s  Also Rollovers 
www.farmersagent.com/elewis/ 

Earl has been serving the insurance industry for 30+ years. 
Service and advice is his #1 priority. 

Call Earl today and you could save up to 65% on your auto and home. 

LIFE 

HOME 

BUSINESS 

126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 
 

Jon F. Havens 
Mary Ann Havens 
Owners 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 
 

 
 
Jonathan Havens 

mailto:elewis@farmersagent.com�
http://www.farmersagent.com/elewis/�
mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net�
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Kerry Friedman Terry Schott 
11580 State Road WW 18903 Saint Albans Road 
Dittmer, MO 63023 Glencoe, MO 63038 
573-678-2353 636-273-6313 
kerry63031@yahoo.com tschott@kelpe.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Frank Chapman  Will Bowers  
10120 Hickory Lane  #1 Goshen Woods  
Bartelso, IL 62218  Edwardsville IL. 62025      
618-523-4636  618-791-3110 
cchapman7328@att.net  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Brian O’Sullivan  Steve Hedrick  
10537 St. Phillip Lane 3676 Morgan Way  
St. Anne, MO 63074  Imperial MO 63152      
314-2257240 636-942-4020  
bosullivan@hunter.com sthedrick@aol.com  
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Terrie Oxler Marty Howard  
450 Muirfield Dr.  7 Newcastle CT  
St. Charles MO 63304  St. Charles MO 63301      
636-928-5548  636-724-8641  
toxler@prodigy.net  nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the 
newsletter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising rates are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 
months, your logo on our Website Sponsor page, 
and a link to your website from our Related Web-
site Link space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads up to 50 words are free to members; add 10 
cents per word for any ad over 50 words. Payment is due 
upon submission. (members need to update ads at 3 month 
intervals or ads will be dropped). Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Sports Café 3579 
Pennridge Dr, Bridgeton, MO 63044 

Membership dues are $35.00 per year and all renewals 
are required to be paid by December 31st. You are al-
lowed to have one associate member.  

Club Sponsor 

As a Gateway GTO member please consider joining the 
GTO Association of America 

The Gateway GTO Association 
 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:kerry63023@yahoo.com�
mailto:tschott@kelpe.com�
mailto:cchapman7328@att.net�
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com�
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com�
mailto:sthedrick@aol.com�
mailto:toxler@prodigy.net�
mailto:nycgto@charter.net�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
mailto:bob@blattels.com�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 
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